
Day 1 Sunday 16 September 

It was sunshine and blue skies for the Victorian team when they landed at Perth airport on 
Saturday 15/9. 

Several team members who chose to make the long driver over to WA also arrived in time to enjoy 
the good weather. 

Saturday afternoon was free time for settling in to our respective airbnb accommodation and 
picking up supplies in readiness for the busy week ahead. 

Sunday afternoon everyone met at Pinjar Range to look over and acquaint ourselves with the new 
facilities and range setup. 

The Pinjar Range is different from most in that has one shooting mound from which all ranges are 
shot with the targets set in three staggered rows. Targets are in metric 300, 600, 800, 900. 

The range faces north with no direct sunlight on the targets resulting in targets looking quite dull 
on a cloudy day. 

Facilities in the main building are quite good with a large dining hall, bar, kitchen, shop, office and 
amenities block. For wet weather there is a large enclosed rifle cleaning area. 

By Sunday afternoon cloud cover had increased along with the SWS wind bringing the chill factor 
down to around 1 ?deg for what was supposed to be a sunny 22 deg day. 

Following the range visit the team headed out to the nearby Duke Bar and Bistro for an early 
evening meal and back home for an early night in readiness for the early start on Monday 
morning. 














